
Welcome back to Term 2. We have started the term with lots of excitement, enthusiasm and 
learning. 
 
Already lots to celebrate: 

¶ 100% Attendance on Wednesday 

¶ St. Josephôs Attendance data was celebrated by CEDP leadership at the WISC         
Conference held in Hornsby on Friday 

¶ The refurbishment of the Stage 2 Learning Space has commenced 

¶ Basketball and netball courts have been repainted, hopscotch playground markings 
painted and new backboards have been installed 

¶ Library has been painted and reorganised 

¶ Lots of helpers volunteered to help at the Mothersô Day stall 
 
Looking forward to a term full of even more opportunities to celebrate: 

¶ Mothersô Day breakfast and prayer 

¶ The Kingswood Gallery of Fine Arts - a celebration of family and an opportunity for you 
to have a tour of the classrooms and library. 

¶ Fun Fair being run by Year 6 to raise money for Catholic Care 

¶ Soccer Gala Days 

¶ Assemblies 

¶ Naidoc Day 

¶ Classroom invitations 

¶ Excursions 

¶ Numeracy workshops for parents 
plus lots more!! 
 
We share these celebrations and lots of learning with you by putting photos on Facebook. Kindy 
and Year 1 have recently shared some exciting things that are happening in their classrooms. 

Have a look and follow us - https://www.facebook.com/stjosephsprimaryschoolkingswood 

Iôd also like to take this opportunity to reinforce the importance of working together as a          
partnership between home and school. Research has shown that student achievement improves 
the more parents are involved with their childôs school. We both want the very best for your child 
and in order to achieve this we need to be a team. 
 
In Term 1 and 2 there are formal opportunities to meet with your childôs teacher: 

¶ Goal setting meetings at the beginning of the year 

¶ Literacy meetings for Kindy and Year 1 last week 

¶ Parent/Child meetings in Week 10 this term 
 
We would also like to invite you to contact the Office to organise a meeting with your childôs 
teacher at any time but especially when: 

¶ You have any concerns or questions 

¶ You are interested to find out how their learning is going 

¶ You are concerned about their learning 

¶ They are upset about something happening at school 

¶ They are finding it difficult to solve friendship issues 

¶ There are major changes at home 

¶ You are not sure about their homework 

¶ You would like to know how you can support them with their learning at home 
 
Letôs work together to ensure that your child is a safe, happy learner. 
 
Take care, 
Trish 
 
 

Message From Mrs Reilly... 
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Term 2 Week 2 2018 

https://www.facebook.com/stjosephsprimaryschoolkingswood


NAPLAN  

School Fees  

Term 2 School fees statements are being sent out next week.  All fees are 
due 6th June unless you are on a payment arrangement.  If you are having 
financial difficulties please contact the school office on 4726 4200 to make an 
appointment with Jenny or Trish. 

Next week, students in Years 3 and 5 will undertake assessments in reading, writing, language conventions (spelling, grammar 
and punctuation) and numeracy, known as NAPLAN. 
 
Why do students do NAPLAN tests? 
The tests provide parents and schools with an understanding of how individual students are performing at the time of the tests. 
NAPLAN tests are just one aspect of a schoolôs assessment and reporting process; they do not replace ongoing assessments 
made by teachers about student performance. NAPLAN tests also provide schools, education authorities and governments 
with information about how education programs are working and whether young Australians are meeting important educational 
outcomes in literacy and numeracy. 
 
How can I help my child prepare for NAPLAN? 
Help your child prepare for NAPLAN by reassuring them that the tests are just one part of their school program, and by re-
minding them on the day to simply try their best. Teachers have been ensuring students are familiar with the types of ques-
tions in the tests and will provide appropriate support and guidance.  NAPLAN is not about passing or failing, but about as-
sessing learning progress. 
 
What if my child is absent from school on test days? 
Where possible, we may arrange for individual students who are absent at the time of testing to complete missed tests at an-
other time during the testing week. Individual students are not permitted to sit tests after Friday 18 May 2018.  Please contact 
your childôs teacher if you are aware they will be absent for one or more days during NAPLAN week. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

How is my childõs performance measured? 
Individual student performance is shown on a national achievement scale for each test. The performance of individual students 
can be compared to the average performance of all students in Australia. A NAPLAN report will be issued later in the year. 
 
How are NAPLAN test results used? 

¶ Students and parents may use individual results to discuss progress with teachers. 

¶ Teachers use results to help them better identify students who require greater challenges or additional support. 

¶ Schools use results to identify strengths and weaknesses in teaching programs and to set goals in literacy and numeracy. 

¶ School systems use results to review programs and support offered to schools. 
 
Where can I get more information? 
For more information about NAPLAN: 

¶ Contact your childôs teacher or Mrs Reilly 

¶ Contact your local test administration authority at nap.edu.au/TAA 

¶ Visit nap.edu.au 

5ŀǘŜ DǊŀŘŜ ¢Ŝǎǘ 

¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ мр aŀȅ ¸ŜŀǊ о ŀƴŘ ¸ŜŀǊ р [ŀƴƎǳŀƎŜ /ƻƴǾŜƴǝƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ²ǊƛǝƴƎ 

²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ мс aŀȅ ¸ŜŀǊ о ŀƴŘ ¸ŜŀǊ р wŜŀŘƛƴƎ 

¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ мт aŀȅ ¸ŜŀǊ о ŀƴŘ ¸ŜŀǊ р bǳƳŜǊŀŎȅ 



Attendance  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kindergarten 2019 Enrolments are now being accepted 

Please advise family and friends to contact the school to book their enrolment interview now! 

Welcome to Term Two.  Thank you for getting your children to school every day and on time, weôve 
had a great start to this term.  Check out our Attendance Notice Board under the COLA area for the 
latest news.  If you have any questions or concerns regarding your childôs attendance, please do not 
hesitate to contact me through the school office.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance - Family Fun Activity! 

Using the words - Every Learner , Everyday 

Be as creative as you likeé 

You might like to write a form of poetry, Acrostic, Haiku, Cinquain , Free Verse... your choice! 

You might write a wrap or a jingle. 

You might decide to draw or write what óEvery Learner, Everydayô means to you (and your family). 

Your work might be published on our Facebook page ,in our school newsletter or displayed around the 
school! 

You might even get to share at assembly!   

Get creative. Most importantly have fun!  End date for your work will be Thursday 31st May, 2018. 

Donôt forget to add your name and class.   

Marie Brogan 

2019 Enrolments  



Cross Country  

Before and After School Supervision  

Before school supervision commences at 8.20am. No responsibility can be taken for children arriving 
before that time. Children arriving before this time are expected to sit in the designated area until the 
teacher on morning supervision opens the school gate at 8.20.  
 
After school supervision concludes at 3:30pm.  Please ensure you have collected your children from 
school by this time. 
 
Joeyôs Before and After School services are available if you are in need of safe, supervised childcare.  
Please contact Jacki on 4732 5771 

Congratulations to the following students on their great dedication, perseverance and well-deserved results at 
the Parramatta Diocesan Cross Country at Eastern Creek Raceway last Tuesday, May 1

st
 - Muk, Lincoln, Zac, 

Akon, Kiera, Amy, Jaxon and Kris who all finished within the top 100 places. 

A special mention needs to be made of our top three students Jack, Jade and Cheyann who finished in 30
th
, 24

th
 

and 11
th
 places respectively. 

Thanks to Mrs Vella and Mrs Mitchell who helped in the grandstand whilst I was with our students in the mar-
shalling area. Thanks to all the parents who came early or stayed late to cheer and encourage our students. I 
am already looking forward to next yearsô competition. 

Moreno Faccin 

The Kingswood Gallery of Fine Arts  



Introducing our Year 5 Teachers  

Year 6 End of Year Activities  

To celebrate the end of their Primary School years, the Year Six students 

traditionally participate in several end of year events.  These include: 

Fun Day; Liturgy/Graduation; Disco; Farewell  

We would like interested parents to come along to a planning meeting to 

discuss these events.  This will be your opportunity to put your ideas and 

suggestions forward and nominate yourself to be on the committee.  

Once all events are confirmed the committee will meet to start organising. 

If you are interested in attending this initial meeting to contact your childôs class teacher ASAP. 

Gabrielle Whitney - Hi my name is Gabrielle Whitney, this will be my fourth 
year at St Josephôs and I am currently the year 5 teacher. I love exercising, 
love the gym and love doing anything that is adrenaline pumping.   

 

 

 

Jennifer Saaib - Hi my name is Jennifer Saaib, this is my third year at St 
Joseph's and I am currently teaching year 5. I love adventure and    
spending time with my amazing little nephew Samuel :)  For the last 4 
years I have been blessed to have the opportunity to have gone on      
missionary work around the Philippines and recently Lebanon to serve the 
poorest of the poor. My photo is an image of my past trip to the             
Philippines. I am passionate about cooking and love a good jam session 
with a microphone and guitar.   

Excursion Permission Notes  

All external excursions require a permission note for each child.  An excursion permission note 
is a  legal requirement therefore if your child does not return their signed permission note     
�E�H�I�R�U�H the excursion they will be unable to attend. 

 

A friendly reminder Kindergarten excursion notes are due back this     
Friday 11th May. 

Thank you for your understanding. 


